LONGHOUGHTON COMMUNITY AND SPORTS CENTRE TRUST

(Longhoughton Village Development Trust)

(Registered Charity Number 1133597. Registered Company Number 07031153)

MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING HELD MONDAY 3rd APRIL 2023
AT THE COMMUNITY AND SPORTS CENTRE
1 Trustees  Participating:
David Arscott, Stewart Barrett, Adrian Hinchcliffe, Guy Downes, Vicki Kelly, Andrew McDade, Kris Cochrane
In Attendance: Vanessa Chapman
Apologies for Absence
Jeremy Pickard.
 2
Minutes of  Previous Meeting.

Minutes of the Meeting held 13.03.23 were approved as a correct record.
3
Resignation of Ellie Phillips
Ellie had been in contact with the Secretary earlier in the day and after discussing the emergence of the team to take on the bookings she considered that it was best that she withdrew and let the team take things forward. She and her husband had been totally involved in their move over the last few weeks and additionally the lack of a good signal had prevented communications. She felt that she was now away from Longhoughton and not able to contribute so she felt her resignation from both Booking Manager and Chair was appropriate at this point and this had been envisaged in Summer 2022.
The Meeting accepted Ellie’s resignation and would like to thank her for the enormous contribution she had made to the Centre over the years since 2016. She had been involved in developing the Centre and much of what had happened at the Centre she had been with her involvement. The Trustees/Directors considered that her contribution should be recognised and it was agreed to send her a card and flowers (£40 to £50) as a small gesture to recognise what she had achieved.
4
Matters Arising from the Minutes 
a)
Site signage including safety signs. Jeremy will produce a listing of the existing signs at the next meeting with suggestions on what is to be changed. He had found it very difficult to contact anyone at the Football Foundation. Stewart agreed to give him a contact to try. David could also give him a contact within the Northumberland Association.














ACTION JEREMY/STEWART
b)
Changeover to the Lemon Booking System. 

Guy reported that the that the booking system was on schedule to go live on 8th April 2023. On this date the Lemon Booking System would be fully operational and the new rates would be on display and in use. Lemon has gone out of its way to help towards the changeover with a training package. The new web site will also be ready and certified.  From a user or Customer point of view the changeover would be seamless.  Stewart and Adrian remain the only Administrators for the Hallmark System.
The team of Guy, Leeann, Jeremy, Vicki and Richard Carlson were thanked for the enormous effort that they had put in to arrange things for the changeover and to act as a team for the new booking system.
c)
Safeguarding. It was agreed to leave this until after the AGM to cover all Trustees/Directors.









ACTION STEWART
d)
AGM. The Accounts had been received from the Accountants and Stewart and Adrian had looked through them. The outcome for 2021/22 looked like a small surplus had been made but there was no room for a transfer to the Sinking Fund for the Astro turf pitch. A more accurate assessment would be determined in the next few days.


The Report of the Chair and Financial summaries had been drafted but needed finalisation which would hopefully be done this week. It was agreed that we would hold the AGM on Thursday 18th May 2023. It would commence at 7.00pm in the Function Room. The agenda would be issued to Members two weeks in advance. Due to the resignation of Ellie it was agreed that David Arscott would chair the AGM as the Vice Chair and would present the Chair’s report using slides. It was noted that all the Trustees that had been co-opted since the last AGM would appear on the Agenda for permanent appointment. Also, other persons could be nominated to be Trustees/Directors for approval at the AGM. The maximum number of Trustee/Directors is twelve. It was agreed that we would publicise the opportunity for new people to stand as Trustees/Directors.
 ACTION STEWART AND ADRIAN
e)
Shutters. The pricing from Bolton Gate looks like a minimum charge of £350 to get them here to investigate and assess. The actual cost could be much higher. Kris had requested quotes from two other companies. Four shutters were now faulty. It was agreed to await the quotations and then for Kris to make a decision on who to employ. 


There was a discussion on the need for the shutters but this was left for further consideration at a later date.






ACTION KRIS
f)
CCTV. Kris now has control of and access to the CCTV system and can admit other people if they wish to access.

g)
GDPR Policy. Adrian had circulated this for review. Suggest this is put on the agenda in May or June.

h)
Television in MR1. Kris has not had time to do the research into a replacement. There was also the need to equip the new room when it was ready. Guy thought that the colour of the walls in MR1 were not suitable for offering it for business purposes. Some Trustees offered to be involved in re-painting. With regard to re-equipping the room it was agreed to hold this item on the agenda for further discussion.

i)
Books. Stuart reported that he had been to the Accidental Book Shop and selected a range of books on many topics and for both adults and children to the value of £200 to £250, but completely free to the Trust. They needed to be displayed ideally in the Foyer along with the existing books. Some form of furniture may be coming for this purpose. It was agreed that this was a super initiative and it should be published to make people aware of the ‘book borrowing or exchange facility’. This is an essential element of becoming a Community Hub. Stewart was thanked for taking this forward.
5
Secretary’s Report
a)
Sport England Activity Funding 
The Kick-About for 11 to 16 year olds would finish at the end of April. It had been very successful and had been attended by an average of around 18 individuals. What had made it successful was that it was held at 5.00pm to 6.00pm each Friday and the Coach gave each session a structure by refereeing a 50 minute match by dividing the participants into two teams. Without that structure the session would be less effective. Adrian thought that we should plan to repeat this from September but at the moment there was no funding available. He said he would look to obtain funding for the pitch fees and the cost of a coach and bring this back to the Trustees hopefully in July. 
b)
Replacement of the Conventional Lighting at the Centre
Following the MGL Groups involvement in Boulmer Car Park it may not be expedient to request funding for this project. There are other funds that we can approach. The specification for the electric blinds on the velux windows is still outstanding.










ACTION ADRIAN

c)
Installation of the Remote Control system for the Floodlights.

Pickard’s had started work on the installation earlier in the day but the wrong equipment had been supplied. Some work had been done but they intend to return in a few days. They had assured Adrian that the existing system had been left unchanged but the floodlights did not come on when expected at dusk that evening.  Kris managed to get the lights on by way of a test setting. It was agreed that Adrian would contact them to get them back to sort out the problem.





ACTION ADRIAN
d)
Coronation Event
Preparation is well underway.
e)
Extended Warm Hub – Winter Warmer

The Extended Warm Hub, named ‘Winter Warmer’ has now ended for this winter. The twenty six volunteers split into four team to run the 17 sessions. The accommodation has been paid by the Parish Council and a grant of £500 from Northumberland Estates is covering the cost of the food. Additionally Community Action Northumberland gave £1,200 towards the cost of energy. The challenge has been to encourage people to attend who can benefit. Attendances has been at the 8 to 11 level but three presentations have been put on and these have attracted audiences between 30 and 35. Financially the sessions have done very well due to donation that have been made.
The 26 volunteers are doing a fantastic job. They have put together a proposal for the future months. That would involve having one session per month during the summer /autumn months and returning to weekly session in November. The Summer months would be from 10.00am to noon on Thursdays and they would be given a new title. The Trustees/Directors were asked if the Summer sessions could be undertaken without charges for the accommodation. This was agreed. The Secretary would try to obtain funding for the weekly sessions from November and would come back to the Trustees later in the Summer.
f)
Summertime Activities for Young People
Northumberland Communities Together have been in touch and suggested that we might want to be involved in organising summer activities for local children. Funding is available for this. The Centre did this two summers ago when Ellie organised it. The Secretary is in the process of understanding our obligations and risks and will bring this back to the May or June meetings.

g)
Non-Domestic Rates Bill. The bill for £8,832 has been received.  Government Charitable Relief of £5,933 has been given plus Discretionary Relief by the County Council of £1,486 plus Transitional Relief of £1,403 and these three have cleared the account to zero.

h)
Fees for Seated Exercise to Music. The Seated Exercise class to Music has always been seen as a ‘Warm Hub’ activity. For each participant £1 has been given to keep the cost down to participants. It was agreed to continue this practice and to offer £1.50 per participant per session.
6
Treasurer’s Report

Lloyds Bank



£
Treasurers Account:


60,277 

Warm Hub



  4,446 (includes £1,115 lunch club)

Sport England Grant   


  2,474

Aldemore Bank



25,269

C & C Bank(120 day)


69,690



TOTAL



          £162,156

Restricted/designated funds included above £138,027 

£70,798 restricted – Lottery Grant, Sport England Grant & Play area 
£66,114 designated - 3G and Centre sinking funds 
£1,115 lunch club monies held in Warm Hub  

General funds balance £24,129 (including Warm Hub)

Notable outgoings since Oct meeting:

£1,000 Gas, water & electricity 

Notable income:  

£500 from Northumberland Estates contribution to Winter Warmer scheme.

Looking ahead:

No large invoices other than electricity expected but there will be a bill to pay for the roof repairs.

Outstanding debts 

Current debt total: £2,011 – reducing.
7
Development Strategy
7a)
Business Plan and Development Strategy 2022 – 2027

Now that the accounts for 2021/22 are available the Development Strategy can be updated for that aspect.
7b)
Conversion of the Changing Rooms





· We are waiting a start date from Greg the Builder – likely to be in April.
· Deposit of £3,744 paid.
· Excluded from the prices are a) The final floor covering. B) Installation of WiFi.
· Lottery have given an additional year to finish the project.
· Available balance £6,135.80 to cover  - floor covering, sheds, chairs and tables, WiFi extension, any extras.
· Urgently need information on the temporary structures for outside – ACTION DAVID

· Benches in changing rooms to be taken out. Jeremy has this in hand. LRFC will be preparing the bottom two changing rooms for the changeover.
· Vicki was concerned that we are not providing facilities in the room for the making of refreshment rather than depending upon the kitchen. She thought that the route to the kitchen through two doors was difficult. This suggestion would require an alteration to the specification and a fresh quote. At this stage it was felt that we should not re-open the specification. There is a possibility that one of the doors could be removed or repositioned to make the journey from the Kitchen to the new activity room much easier.
7c)
Solar Community Buildings Project with NICRE, CAN and the Rural Design Centre
The Secretary is still in the process of writing a separate paper on the whole of this scheme including the contracts. When ready it will be circulated to Trustees for discussion.
7d)
Developing the Community Hub and developing the Warm Hub

Not a lot has moved on this over the last month. The Secretary is preparing a strategy paper for consideration by the Trustees. This will cover the following:
· Vision
· The case for the Community Centre to have an AMG presence.
· The Trustees have an objective of employing a part-time Centre Manager. This would help with the running of the Centre and in promoting new and existing uses.
· Continue searching for sustainable funding to employ a part-time Centre Manager.
· The Centre needs to engage with young people in the community to identify their needs. The ways of achieving this need to be decided and put in place.
· Continue to work closely with Longhoughton Parish Council as a key partner.

· Promote discussions with the RAF on the need for integration between the Beacon and the Community Centre with view to it becoming a Community/Families Centre.

7e) 
Replacement of the Astro-turf pitch and recertification
The pitch had gone through the additional repairs for it to be certified. The Centre had received a letter from Tom Salisbury of the FF which states that the remedial work was acceptable  and the pitch is suitable for inclusion in the  FA 3G Register for three years to 2026.

Stewart also reported on the funding applications to carry out the full replacement of the pitch which it is hoped will take place in the Summer of 2023. Stewart covered the funding applications that have been made for the gap in funding. A bid to the Post Code Lottery had been made that day for £20,000. We should hear from Sir James Knott this month and Garfield Western had given £10,000. Other applications would be made if the above are not successful.
7g)
Film Club
Guy again reported further positive progress in establishing the Film Club. A recent film had attracted a very large audience and a re-run had been put on. A total of £300 had had been given to the Trust. Guy, Suzanna and Joanna are still very keen to keep it going and were thanked for what they are doing which is a substantial addition to the offer from the Centre. 
8
Centre Bookings Manager

All aspects of the report had been covered earlier in the meeting.
9
Site Maintenance Manager
Kris reported that a number of maintenance tasks had been tackled since the last meeting including the changing of bulbs. Regrettably the light that is flashing in the Function Room is still flashing despite having the bulb changed.

10
Communications Manager
Guy reported that he had arranged for XLN to provide a facility for recording messages coming in on the telephony line so that they can be accessed by the ‘Bookings’ team. This had not worked so he was having to contact Xln again. They will also review all messages coming in by email or through the web site He is now sending out a monthly Newsletter (electronically) and has 50 subscribers so far.

11
Inspection of the Children’s Play area

Jeremy had produced a report that had been circulated with the agenda. He had identified two activities where the timber is rotting. Agreed that this should be left to see if it is picked up by the Independent Examiner in June.
12
Meeting Room 2


Kris and Vicki were thanked for clearing out MR2 and returning it to a usable room.
13
Meeting Days.
It was agreed to move the day of the meeting to the Wednesday of the second week of each month (Except August). The Secretary to issue a new schedule. This will start in May with the meeting on Wednesday 10th May 2023.
14
Storage of records

Matt Scott was considering the digitisation of the LRFC records. The Trust may be interested in this too. Guy to discuss with Matt.
15
Dates of Future Meetings

The dates were fixed as follows:

10.05.23
14.06.23
13.07.23
13.09.23
11.10.23
15.11.23
13.12.23 
6

